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Summary

In 2018, health and care partners in Barking and Dagenham, Havering and Redbridge 
(BHR) agreed to work together on a system wide transformation programme to co-
ordinate transformational change across older people’s services with the aim of improving 
quality, improving patient outcomes and ensuring services are as efficient as possible and 
integrated around the patient.

To deliver the programme of transformation, the Older People and Frailty Transformation 
Board established a number of operational working groups tasked with designing, 
developing and implementing improvements to older peoples care across BHR. The 
operational working groups focus on falls, frailty, end of life care, care homes, discharge, 
dementia and prevention.

The Barking and Dagenham, Havering and Redbridge Place Based Partnerships have 
agreed to continue to collaborate on a BHR wide transformation programme. The Older 
People and Frailty Transformation Board is in the process of refreshing the plan for the 
next two years, aligning in and out of hospital strategies to support the core aims of the 
Integrated Care System. As part of the refresh we will be reassessing the challenges that 
are faced by the older and frail population; reviewing what is working well and should be 
sustained and developing a plan for the roll out of the national Ageing Well programme. 

Through the refresh of the strategy the Older People and Frailty Board will be engaging 
with the borough partnerships to develop the evidence base for change (through the 
planning and analysis work described above) and then the design and implementation of 
new models of care. The Barking and Dagenham Place Based Health Management pilot 
should provide some rich information that will inform plans for anticipatory care for frail 
and older people in the over 50 age group, helping people to stay independent for as long 
as possible at home focusing in what is important to the individual.

It is recognised that as Place Based Partnerships develop there will need to be further 
discussion and agreement on which transformation schemes are led at borough level and 
which are best delivered over a wider BHR or NEL footprint. The Barking and Dagenham 
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Delivery Group has committed to establishing an adults workstream which will provide the 
interface between the BHR and borough programme.

Recommendations

The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to note the report.

Reasons for report

The purpose of the report is to update the Health and Wellbeing Board on the 
achievements of the BHR transformation programme for older and frail adults to date and 
on plans to refresh the plan for the next two years.  


